## Wareham Recycling Committee

Town Hall - 54 Marion Road Wareham, Ma 02571

## MINUTES Jan 21, 2016

Meeting opened at: 7:10 In attendance were: Jack Dixon, Charlene Price, Jennifer Gady, Wanda Savary, Marilyn Russell, Earl Russell Guest: Brad Harunkiewicz (JROTC)

- Jennifer distributed the agenda
- Marilyn distributed co-ordinator's report
- Charlene distributed meeting minutes from December. They were approved as written by unanimous vote.
- Jack presented the treasurer's report. Accepted report as written unanimously.
- Marilyn presented recycling options regarding single use batteries. SEMASS says to throw away. We will take for now, hoping for a future outlet, possibly the yearly Hazardous Waste Day. Discussion held
- Marilyn met with Town Accountant, all in perfect balance with her records.
  Discussion held
- Marilyn is looking for suggestions to purchase with the new DEP grant.
  Discussion held. New brochures to be printed. Other uses discussed.
- Marilyn reported that the center has a tentative order for new state com posters. We are waiting for confirmation. Discussion held
- Marilyn reported that someone contacted the center to find out how to dispose of unused syringes. Per Bob Ethier, they should be disposed of as if they were used syringes. Discussion held
- Brad reported that recycling is ongoing at the high school
- Due to expected absences, the February meeting has been cancelled

Meeting adjourned at 7:40

Charlene Price, Secretary